## **Town of Stratton Selectmen's Meeting**

**September 09, 2013** 

**Members present:** Selectmen – Al Dupell, Greg Marcucci, and Kevin Robinson, Road Foreman – Ralph Staib, and Clerk – Kent Young.

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm. Orders were reviewed and signed.

**Salt and Sand Shed**: Construction should be completed this week. Chris Liller had relayed through the Clerk that the locking concrete blocks are not recommended for the dividing wall and that the Town should use the cheaper blocks. Ralph Staib will call to request those blocks from Carroll Concrete.

**Town Garage**: Quinn Co. will come to inspect the remainder of the roof, as organized by the architect, Mark McManus. The Clerk had left him a message to schedule the inspection in an evening so that the Selectmen might attend.

**Paving**: Fuller Sand and Gravel Co. is scheduled to pave Pikes Falls Rd., as well as areas at the Town Garage site this week. Ralph Staib reported that the paving layout behind the cold storage building / dumpster area and in front of the Salt / Sand Shed, as approved at the last meeting is estimated to cost \$45,000.00 at the bid price per ton previously submitted by Fuller Sand and Gravel Co.. The Selectmen asked the Road Foreman to get an estimate from them to pave the remainder of the yard.

**Kidder Brook Bridge**: The Clerk reported that Jessica Rizio of Beck Engineering agreed to attend the meeting of September 23 to discuss bidding out this culvert.

**Health Care**: The Clerk is waiting to hear back from our insurance broker, Francis Setani, who has agreed to assist the Town in complying with the new health care laws.

**Town Hall:** The twelve new light-weight tables were delivered. The old tables can be stored under the Town Hall. Paul Bernard is scheduled to construct four storage compartments for the new tables under the stage. The Clerk said he will order three additional table carts for this purpose.

**Tree Removal**: The Selectmen considered taking down several trees by the Town Hall and Town Office. They agreed to have the large cherry tree which leans out over the Town Office taken down as well as the Maple which leans over the Town Hall propane tank. Ralph Staib will contact a tree removal service for an estimate.

**Minutes**: Greg Marcucci moved to accept the Selectmen's minutes of August 26, 2013. Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred.

**Adjourn**: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 7:55p.m.. Kevin Robinson seconded. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned.

Minutes by:

David Kent Young